DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Sean Kershaw, Director



CITY OF SAINT PAUL

Melvin W. Carter, Mayor

Bruce Elder, Manager Sewer Utility Division 700 City Hall Annex 25 W. Fourth Street Saint Paul, MN 55102-1660

Telephone: 651-266-6234 Fax:

651-298-5621

July 30, 2020

Sewer Work Edgcumbe Road and Fairview Ave South August 17-24, 2020

Dear Saint Paul Resident:

The City of Saint Paul will be working with a contractor to excavate and verify the location of some existing underground utilities at the intersection of Edgcumbe Road and Fairview Avenue South near the Zeilingold Triangle. This work is being done in advance of an upcoming sewer repair project scheduled for Spring 2021.

Beginning August 17, 2020, the City's contractor will close Fairview Avenue South at Edgcumbe Road, and close Edgcumbe Road at Fairview Avenue South and Hampshire Avenue. Weather permitting, work will be completed and the road reopened to traffic by August 24. Please see the back of this letter for a detailed map.

How this impacts you:

- Fairview Avenue South will be closed to thru traffic at Edgcumbe Road.
- Edgcumbe Road will be closed to thru traffic at Fairview Avenue South and Hampshire Ave.
- Access to driveways will be maintained.
- The road will only be closed to traffic during work hours and will be open during non-work hours. Traffic detour signs will be moved to indicate when the road is open to thru traffic.

What is the cost?

There is no assessment cost to property owners for the sewer project.

Project updates:

Sewer project updates will be posted online at www.stpaul.gov/construction.

Questions:

For questions about the sewer work, contact Aaron Hass at aaron.hass@ci.stpaul.mn.us or (651) 266-6171.

Sincerely.

Aaron Hass, P.E. Civil Engineer IV



An Affirmative Action Equal Opportunity Employer

